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The Riverview School District Board of Directors held a Board Breakfast Work Study on 

February 2, 2018, at the Rustic Cabin Coffee in Duvall, Washington. 

 

Present:  Lori Oviatt, Sabrina Parnell, Danny Edwards, and Dr. Anthony Smith. 

 

Mr. Edwards began the meeting at 7:00 AM. 

 

The Board discussed the following:   

 

1. Good News: 

a. Thriving professional learning 

b. REF Auction raises $113,000 for our students! 

c. Partnerships continue to increase: SVCN and Everett Community College 

 

2. Levy Update 

a. Information provided individually and collectively: The Superintendent 

and/or the Director of Business and Operations has been returning every 

call that comes in about the levy.  We have both gone the extra mile for 

folks.  We even had a conversation with the assessor’s office to determine 

close to the exact amount a Duvall resident would be paying for the levy. 

b. Superintendent videos and messaging: The Superintendent has added 

video messaging to complement monthly superintendent messages and 

superintendent communication through newsletters has increase from 

quarterly to monthly this year. 

c. Riverview Schools Committee: The RSC has done a great job with 

promoting the levy – really appreciate their work. 

 

3. HB 2242 and Salary Structure Moving Forward for Employee Groups 

a. We have some challenges with contracts moving forward and need to be 

fair and not more than fair or less than fair with all employees. 

b. The Superintendent will keep the board apprised of developments. 

 

4. Legislative Conference Recap and Lessons Learned 

a. Danny and Lori gave updates for Sabrina concerning the legislative 

conference, including WIAA updates and other updates about our recent 

visits with legislators 



b. We agreed that this was one of the better legislative conferences in recent 

memory. 

 

5. Negotiations Counsel Meeting with Porter/Foster/Rorick 

a. The Superintendent and Assistant Superintendent will be meeting with 

“Buzz Porter” of Porter/Foster/Rorick to see if they can be the group that 

works with us on PSE and REA negotiations in the future after this year’s 

PSE bargain.  Also, we will need to consult with them right away on 

contract structures moving forward for all employee groups and teachers, 

principals, central office administration, and superintendent in the future. 

 

6. League Affiliation Update 

a. WIAA has placed Arch Bishop in Wesco (2A) 

b. Wesco is about to accept CHS.  We will be competing against: 

i. Shorecrest  

ii. Edmonds Woodway 

iii. Lynnwood 

iv. Mt. Lake Terrace 

v. Arch Bishop Murphy 

 

7. Superintendent Growth and Evaluation Update 

a. We did not discuss this 

 

8. Other 

a. Lori would like me to revisit the possibility and cost for equipping our 

schools with backup generators in case of emergency. 

 

There was no action taken. 

 

The meeting ended at 8:00 AM.   

 

 

 

 

APPROVED BY THE RIVERVIEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS AT THEIR 

REGULARLY HELD MEETING ON FEBRUARY 13, 2018. 


